Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B16-32.001
Nonresident Pharmacy Permit

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 42 No. 104, May 27, 2016 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The change is in response to written comments submitted by the staff of the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee and discussion and subsequent vote by the board at the public meeting held July 29, 2016. The rule shall now read as follows:
64B16-32.001 Nonresident Pharmacy Permit.

This permit is required before a pharmacy that is located outside the geographical boundaries of Florida can ship, mail, or deliver, in any manner, a dispensed medicinal drug into Florida. 

(1) No change.

(2) An applicant for a nonresident pharmacy permit shall submit an application using Form DH-MQA 1217 (eff. 07/16 04/16), “Nonresident Pharmacy Permit Application,” which is hereby incorporated by reference and available at http://www.flrules.org/Gateway/reference.asp?No=Ref-    or http://floridapharmacy.gov. Applicants for a nonresident pharmacy permit must comply with all requirements in section 465.0156, F.S.   

Rulemaking Authority 465.005, 465.0156 FS. Law Implemented 465.0156, 456.065 (3), 456.0635  FS. History – New ________________.

The following changes have been made to incorporated form DH-MQA 1217, 04/16:

 The effective date of the form has been changed to 07/16.

When used in the form, the word principle has been changed to principal.

Minor punctuation and formatting changes have been made.

 Beginning on Page 2 of the application, the questions asked pursuant to Section 465.0635, F.S. were updated to reflect the current version of that statute.  The older form made reference to the federal Medicare program which was taken from a 2012 version of Section 465.0635, F.S. That language was removed from the questions, so they are consistent with the 2016 version of s. 465.0635, F.S.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Allison Dudley, Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C04, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3254
